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2014 Annual General Meeting

There was a good attendance for the AGM and Jacquie Crosby is now officially our Chairman (previously she had been co-opted to replace Bruce Jackson).

The post-AGM talk was given by Dr. David Parsons of the University of Wales Centre for Advanced Welsh & Celtic Studies. His title of Lancashire and the Celtic Languages makes clear the subjects he covered. Stimulating discussions ensued and - as in previous years - we could have continued long after we actually had to leave the Archives and allow the staff to go home.

We would emphasise that these talks are open to anyone who wishes to attend (the fee is £5 per person). Anyone who would like to  know about LPNS events can receive the email version of the Newsletters if they contact the Secretary. 

If you would like to know more about the LPNS and its work please email Jennifer Holt.

2015 Annual General Meeting

The 2015 Annual General Meeting is provisionally fixed for Tuesday 6th October at Lancashire Archives.


Society for Name Studies in Britain & Ireland

The Society’s latest newsletter is now available on line:       
http://www.snsbi.org.uk/newsletter.html     





How far have we got?
The short answer is - a very long way: 

· The Gazetteer (based upon the earliest OS Maps) is within sight of its launch on http://mario.lancashire.gov.uk/agsmario/ 

· The transcription of the Tithe Commutation Schedules continues apace with the whole of Leyland and Blackburn Hundreds now loaded onto LANCAT. The greater part of Amounderness and Lonsdale North & South of the Sands can also be found there - as can a number of townships from Salford and West Derby Hundreds.
 http://archivecat.lancashire.gov.uk/calmview/ 

· Everything else ...

This is every bit as big as it sounds. Although the Ordnance Survey maps cover the whole of the old county (as many of you will know) there are substantial areas which were not titheable by the date of the Tithe Commutation Act in 1836 (or, only part - sometimes a tiny part - still paid tithes.)
We are now designing a strategy which will allow us to identify those areas with little or no coverage in the tithes in an attempt to match them with estate archives. In broad terms, this is just a very big list of places across the county which we can use as search terms to pinpoint the (sometimes very small) collections which might contain useful material. This approach has been given a lot of thought - there are three places called Dalton or Claughton, two called Melling or Aughton not to mention the (almost) endless Newton and Middleton.  
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